PARKMAN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS
Tuesday, January 13, 2009
Members present:
Cindy Gazley, Ron Misconin, and Jo Lengel
Members not present:  Nancy Ferguson, Rich Hill, John Patton, and 
Mathew Wilson
The meeting was called to order by Mrs. Gazley at 7:30 PM.
A motion was made by Mrs. Lengel and seconded by Mr. Misconin to approve the minutes of the December 9, 2008 meeting. 
A motion was made by Mrs. Lengel and seconded by Mrs. Ferguson to have Cindy Gazley again serve as our chairperson.  Motion passed unanimously.  Mrs. Gazley would like to see the committee rotate who leads meetings.
There were no appeals to be addressed by the Board at this meeting.

Old Business
An update was received from Nancy Wheelock regarding the Hauser zoning appeal.  No information has been finalized at this time.  Mrs. Wheelock will send a copy of the finalized agreement when it is signed by the judge.
The committee discussed River Pines conditional use (October 27, 1999).  The letter was received and there was no response received from River Pines.  No response was received from the Geauga County Prosecutor.   No hearing was requested.  A motion was made by Mr. Misconin to revoke the conditional use certificate, and was seconded by Mrs. Lengel.  All were in favor.  The committee requests the Zoning Inspector to send out Form #11, Revocation of Conditional Zoning Certificate.

The committee discussed Parkman Auto conditional use (1999, Peter/Andrey Prokhorov, 15950 Main Market).  The letter was received and there was no response received from Parkman Auto.  No response was received from the Geauga County Prosecutor.   No hearing was requested.  A motion was made by Mrs. Lengel to revoke the conditional use certificate, and was seconded by Mr. Misconin.  All were in favor.  The committee requests the Zoning Inspector to send out Form #11, Revocation of Conditional Zoning Certificate.

The following are still pending:

1985 July 1:

Chris Byler.  

1976 November 8:
Huggins.  
1992 May 11:

Cipolla, #1113

2002: 


 Joe U. Miller, 15600
There was no further old business.

New Business

Mrs. Gazley asked if there was any new business.

Connie updated the committee on the recent changes to the Parkman Township Zoning Resolution regarding signs and the back lot changes.
The committee will not meet in February unless an appeal is to be heard.  Our next meeting will be Tuesday, March 10, 2009 at 7:30 PM.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:49 PM.

____________________________

Secretary
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